

# November-December 2021

## Womack Family Review

"...Hitherto hath the LORD helped us." As Samuel said back in I Samuel 7, God has helped us get to where we are currently. What a joy to see the hand of God work in and through our lives while we served Him in 2021! This year offered us many opportunities to present our ministry, go soul-winning, sing as a family, preach in numerous churches, and to see much of God's beautiful creation. We have truly been blessed to have watched God's hand move throughout this year in our family and ministry.

Through the Lord's guidance, we have been able to accomplish beyond what we thought we could do.

- 57 Meetings attended - 28,000 miles safely traveled - 15 states traveled through - 1 trip to South Africa as a family - 70% support raised

We want to personally thank every church and personal supporter for their prayers, monetary support, and encouragement as we were blessed to meet you all. God has blessed us with many new friends along our journey and many new churches to partner with along the way.

#### Little Fish Ministries Review

Little Fish Ministries has seen some drastic changes (mostly good but a few not so much) over the past year. God has shown Himself to be nothing but faithful to our entire team as we have been through some wonderful times and some struggling moments. Though not every situation and outcome have been what we prayed for as a team, we are confident in the Lord's timing and plan. We praise the Lord for all we have been able to accomplish in South Africa for Him!

- Little Fish: More little ones have been added to our ministry. We are blessed to have these children with us. Please pray we can continue to show them the love of Christ and they will see their need of His salvation!
- **Building Projects:** New buildings are completed with more on the way. How exciting to see the twenty-four acres begin to look like the vision we have for Little Fish Ministries. God has blessed with several completed projects this past year, and we are excited to see how He will continue to work in South Africa.
- New Ministries: We had the privilege of beginning several new outreach ministries in 2021. Abundant Life Baptist University began at the end of the summer with six students for our first semester. What a joy to see young people want to learn more about our Lord and continue to pursue Him in their lives! We also began a weekly meeting in a local teen boys' home. The director asked us to come and share Jesus with these boys. This has turned into a church effort with the men. Pray these young men will understand their eternity is in the balance and see their need of a Savior.
- Abundant Life Baptist Church celebrated its two-year anniversary in 2021. Along with this celebration, we were able to host several baptismal services, see new converts receive Christ, and watch the average attendance steadily grow. We have been blessed with several new families and young people who love to gather and learn about the Lord.

We hope you had a Merry and Meaningful Christmas this year. We are thankful for how the Lord worked in our lives this past year and are excited to see what He will do in 2022. Thank you for your prayers, support, and encouragement along our journey.

For His Service,

The Womack Family

# Praises:

- New supporters
- Souls saved this year
- Safety in travels
- New friends and prayer partners
- Little Fish Ministries growth

## **Prayer Requests:**

- More people to be discipled and come to know Christ
- Great home-schooling year
- Plans starting for moving to the field
- More supporting churches



We enjoyed our Christmas tree!

Painting is always fun in school.





Eason received a guitar from Andrew Borner.

We are thankful for gifts from churches to help us on long drives.

